Year End Review, VP Competitve

To all Chebucto Families,

With an end to the season also comes an end to my first year as VP Competitive. While it was a whirlwind of sorts, I am extremely happy I took on the role and I look forward to continuing in it to help CMHA grow and evolve as an association. While there were many responsibilities with this role, I wanted to touch on a few of the main things that went on this year that were directly associated with my position. 

1. Tryouts 

While COVID was still impacting our world, we were able to successfully run tryouts for all competitive levels. With a new committee doing things for the first time, there was certainly a steep learning curve along the way, which was to be expected. However, as a group, we saw the process we set out through to the end and we were happy with how things went. We feel that with what we have learned, and with the feedback we have received, we can come back next year and have things run even better.
We also worked through team allotment at each level as well, where we iced 4 teams at U11, 5 teams at U13, 3 teams at U15 and one at U18, giving many players an opportunity to represent Chebucto at the competitive levels. 

2.   In-season play

While COVID still had an impact on parts of the season, teams were able to experience more freedom than the past two years. This resulted in tournaments, playoffs, and provincials being contested for the first time in two seasons. While all teams had fun and saw success throughout the year, here are the highlights from the 2021/ 2022 season:

· U13 AA finishing runner-up in the 2021 SPRMHA Early Bird Tournament
· U13 B White winning the Accord Division of the 2022 SEDMHA tournament
· U11 AA White finishing as the Civic winner of the 2022 SEDMHA tournament
· U15 AA winning the 2022 West Hants Easter Classic Tournament
· U18 AA finishing as runner-up in the CMHF playoffs, qualifying for provincials
· U18 AA finishing as runner-up in the HNS U18 Provincials
 
3. Moving Forward

We have implemented a Player Feedback Form for coaches to fill out to help us with tracking player progress throughout the year, and have also revised the Evaluation Policy Document for the upcoming season, which will be available on the website shortly.

Thank you to all the volunteers who helped during tryouts, be it on-ice or off-ice, as tryouts do not happen without you. Also, to all of the volunteers who helped with each and every competitive team, these teams do not happen without you, so thank you for all of your efforts.

Stephen Pelham, VP Competitive
